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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

Wednesday 20th May 2020

Dear Parents and Carers,

Reopening Update (Year 6, 1, Reception and Nursery)

We are in the process of conducting risk assessments for managing the phased return of children to school should this part of the government’s plan go ahead. I hope that the few points mentioned below will provide some clarity in terms of the questions posed by Year 6, Year 1, Reception and Nursery parents.

1. As pointed out by a government official on national television over the weekend, no one can guarantee that anyone will be entirely free from risk. Schools will consider all the areas of risk and implement strategies to reduce the risk to staff and pupils.

2. We will remind pupils and staff about maintaining a 2m social distance but we cannot guarantee that this expectation will be consistently met in a social setting such as our school. We will address social distancing expectations within the classroom by having an alternate seating arrangement/layout of learning resources to normal.

3. Children will, as far as possible, be grouped according to their age. Where the number of children belonging to a specific year group is low, they will join children of another year group, much as we have done with the Day Care group of children who range between 3 and 11 years. Groups of up to 15 pupils will be spread across the school with, as far as possible, the same adult/s (not necessarily their class teacher) taking responsibility for managing a group.

4. Personal Protective Equipment (PPE) such as disposable gloves, apron and face mask will be used when administering First Aid but not whilst teaching a class. We will support children in smaller groups not 1:1.

5. Additional personal healthcare measures include: washing hands at regular intervals throughout the day. There will be sufficient tissues, liquid soap and hand sanitizers made available for pupil and adult use. 

6. The school has been deep-cleaned and classrooms have not been accessed since the beginning of April. There will be an increase in site cleaning eg regular wiping of tables, door handles, learning resources and equipment such as laptops and computers before and after use.

7. We plan to have a staff INSET day on Monday 1st June to allow teachers and LSAs to prepare the classrooms and to ensure that all Risk Assessments and Guidance is shared with all staff before we have the children back. The four year groups will have a staggered return over the first three weeks to allow us to implement and assess procedures. 

8. We will have dropping off and collecting arrangements in place. Including a one way system around the school site.

9. We will not run a breakfast club and no hot meals will be made for lunch. Children will have to bring in their own packed lunch or access a packed lunch from the school (paid for or as part of free school meals). We plan that FSM vouchers will continue for those at home, those in school will receive a packed lunch (this could change with government guidance).

These points by no means cover all areas requiring consideration but I hope it will provide insight into some of the arrangements we envisage having in place in order to ensure a teaching and learning environment which is as safe as possible for us all. 

We will continue to keep you updated with any information related to the potential opening of our school from the 1st June 2020. 

Once again, the staff and I would like to thank you for your patience and support at this time. 
Yours sincerely,
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Rachael Stevenson

Headteacher
REAch2 Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales under company number 08452281 whose registered office address is REAch2 Academy Trust, Henhurst Ridge Primary Academy, Henhurst Ridge, Branston, Burton-Upon-Trent, DE13 9SZ. REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.
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